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Dear Families, 

February promises to be a busy month for learning at St. Mary – St. Cecilia Catholic School, with scheduled 

curricular and co-curricular activities.  Students will be participating in the off-site activity, skating at the 

Morrisburg arena, as well the grade 6 & 7 students will be attending Winterlude.  We wish our grade 7 & 8 

students the best of luck in their hockey tournament this month.   On Wednesday, February 27, 2019 we will 

Unite Against Bullying by wearing pink!  

The Catholic School Council has been working incredibly hard in preparing for our school’s largest 

community fundraiser – The 18th Annual Pancake Breakfast.  Please help support our students by selling 

Raffle tickets and attending this great event on the 24th of February.  We very much look forward to seeing 

you there!! 

The winners of the Knights of Columbus Free-Throw Competition on Friday January 25th, 2019 for the Boys 

category were; Noah Kozmin, Rowan McCooeye, Kade VanBeilen, Cooper McCooeye, Sam Connors & 

Ryan Brodeur.  The winners of the Girls category were Constance Leclair, Siobhan McNairn, Reyen 

VanBeilen, Hillary VanMoorsel, Alexis Brooks and Jenna Casselman.  Thank you to all who participated.  The 

next round of competition was on Saturday January 26th at St. Mark’s Catholic School in Prescott.  The 

winners in their categories were Noah Kozmin, Kade VanBeilen, Constance Leclaire and Alexis Brooks.  

Congratulations to these winners and best of luck at the Eastern Ontario Championship in Belleville, 

Ontario. 

Report cards and IEP’s will be sent home on Monday, February 25th and you are invited to call the school to 

make an appointment to meet your child’s teacher.  

Thank you to the parents who called the school during our Inclement weather days when the buses were 

canceled.  If parents can call the school for walkers or students driven in and leave a message that your 

child will not be attending that day due to the weather, it would be greatly appreciated.  Could you also 

please call anytime your child will not be in.  We have an answering machine that takes calls 7 days a 

week 24 hours a day.  This is extremely helpful to our Administrative Assistant, Mrs. Verhoeven. 

Please continue to promote our Board theme “Be Holy – Joy Springs from a Loving Heart” in all that you do 

in the school community.   As always, should you have any questions, concerns, or would like to meet, 

please do not hesitate to call the school. 

God Bless.  

Stephanie Swenson, Principal  

  

 Upcoming Events 

February 5 

Gr. 7 & 8 Confirmation Parent 

Mtg. 

February 6 

CSC Mtg. 

February 8 

School Mass 

February 24 

Pancake Breakfast 
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Important Information  

Parking  

 

 We are kindly reminding parents to notify the school office (613-543-2907) NO LATER THAN 1:00 P.M. 

if there is a change to their end of day dismissal                                                             and you are 

picking up your child/ren. 

 This will allow the message to be delivered to the classroom teacher over the lunch period and 

cause less interruptions during class teaching time.                                                             We thank you 

for your support! 

***PLEASE NOTE that “NO PARKING BETWEEN 7 A.M. and 5 P.M.” signs have been posted by the TOWNSHIP 

OF SOUTH DUNDAS on Shea Drive and in front of our school.  We would kindly ask that all our families 

adhere to these signs posted by the Township as they will be following up with a by-law 

officer.  Parents/families may park in the church parking lot, (not in the bus lanes please), Crysler St. or 

along Augusta St. in the appropriate areas when dropping off or picking up your child/ren.  Please make all 

your family members aware of this or whoever may be picking up or dropping off your children. 

We would like to sincerely thank you for your cooperation. 

Student Absences 

All students are expected to attend school every day and to be on time. For the benefit of your child, 

please try to make appointments after school hours.  Research shows that consistent attendance at school 

supports life-long learning and helps students in their future high school years.  As part of our safe arrival 

program, we ask that you call the school before 9:30 a.m. when your child will be absent or late. Your call is 

very important to us and assures the safety of your child. We will call the home or parent workplace of 

each student whose attendance is unaccounted for.  Should your child have to leave for an appointment, 

please send a written note in his/her agenda. 

Immunization Reminder to Families 

A friendly reminder to families to please update your child’s immunizations as required and notify the 

Eastern Ontario Health Unit of your child’s immunization dates.  Healthcare providers do not report this 

information to the EOHU.  It is the parent’s responsibility. 

You can do any of the following: 

 Call the EOHU at 613-933-1375 or 1-800-267-7120 

 Fax a copy of the vaccine record (yellow booklet) to 613-446-1454 

 Send a scan of the vaccine record to immunization@eohu.ca 

 Send a paper photocopy of the vaccine record to:  Immunization Record, 1000 Pitt St., Cornwall, 

ON K6J 5T1 

The health unit reviews every student’s immunization records and notices and suspensions will be issued 

accordingly. 

Healthy Eating Tips 

Eat a Variety of Foods, Especially Fruits and Vegetables 

You may have a favorite food, but the best choice is to eat a variety. If you eat different foods, you're 

more likely to get the nutrients your body needs. Taste new foods and old ones you haven't tried for a 

while. Some foods, such as green veggies, are more pleasing the older you get. Shoot for at least five 

servings of fruits and vegetables a day — two fruits and three vegetables. Here's one combination that 

might work for you:  

 at breakfast: ½ cup (about 4 large) strawberries on your cereal 

 with lunch: 6 baby carrots 

 for a snack: an apple 

 

 

mailto:immunization@eohu.ca
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EQAO Tips 

The best thing is to take about 30 minutes every day to go over your child’s homework related to reading, 

writing, and mathematics. Ask them if they have any difficulty in one area and focus on helping your child 

get the correct answers.  You’ve heard the saying, “Practice makes perfect,” so for EQAO preparation it’s a 

good idea to get some sample questions. Some teachers give sample questions, or you can get them online. 

Talk to your kids about the EQAO test and let them know the test results are useful to know, but that the 

results won’t impact them directly.  Reassure your kids to do their best, but not to get too stressed out about 

it. 

 

 

 

Special Education Advisory Committee 

This committee is open to any interested parents who would like to attend the monthly meetings.  You are 

also able to access information regarding activities   of the (SEAC).  Detailed, monthly minutes and 

agendas are available to parents either through the Board website at www.cdsbeo.on.ca or can be 

made available through the office.  For further information on meetings, agendas and minutes, please 

contact the school.  The next SEAC meeting will be held on Wednesday February 27th, at 6:00 pm at the 

Kemptville Board Office. 

 

Celebrating Black History Month 

 

Black History Month has been celebrated by various groups in Canada since the 1950s. The February 

celebration was officially proclaimed by the City of Toronto in 1979, largely due to the efforts of the Ontario 

Black History Society. It is now recognized nationally, following a unanimously adopted motion in the House 

of Commons in 1995.  Black History Month is an opportunity for Canadians to recognize the significant 

contributions Blacks have made to the life of Canada in education, medicine, art, culture, public service, 

economic development, politics, and human rights.  Above all, Black History Month is an opportunity for 

Canadians to understand the role the Black community has played in our history, a role that has been too 

often forgotten in our history books.   

http://www.cdsbeo.on.ca/
https://botanydowns.wikispaces.com/Year+5+%26+6
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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Polar Express: We hope the students enjoyed their visit from Mrs. Claus before Christmas as she and her 

elves delivered hot chocolate and goodies after seeing the Polar Express at the Upper Canada Playhouse. 

We think Mrs. Claus had just as much fun as the students.  

18th Annual Pancake Breakfast: Sunday February 24th will mark your Catholic School Council’s (CSC) 18th 

Annual Pancake Breakfast being held at the Morrisburg Legion. For those new to the school, this is our 

biggest community fundraising event of the year. We have a raffle, silent auction as well as fantastic 

pancakes  

What does this mean for parents? 

 Your family will receive Raffle Tickets to sell. We ask that if you are not able to sell your tickets, to 

please return them quickly so we can re-assign them to someone that may need extras. 

 As in past years, lottery license rules require ALL tickets (Sold and Unsold) to be accounted for 

therefore we remind you that we will be calling parents of unreturned tickets to please send them 

back to the school.  

 We are now accepting donations of silent auction items. If you have unwanted items that are new 

or gently used, we would gladly take them for our silent auction. Items can be dropped off at the 

school or you can contact Shelby at Shelby-fraser@live.com or Lori-Anne at 

lori_annevan@hotmail.com to arrange pick up. Cash donations are also appreciated. 

 

We also hope that you will come and enjoy breakfast with your family and friends between  

 9am – 1pm on February 24th. We look forward to seeing you there.  

Sincerely,  

Lori-Anne Van Moorsel 

Chair, St Mary-St Cecilia Catholic School Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Shelby-fraser@live.com
mailto:lori_annevan@hotmail.com
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Learning at St. Mary - St. Cecilia catholic school 

 

We are so proud to say that at St. Mary – St. Cecilia students are still learning on the inclement weather 

days when buses are canceled.  We take pride in the fact that staff are still teaching, and students are still 

learning.  Staff have the opportunity on these days to work with students that they would normally not be 

able to.  They get the chance to work with former students as well as students they may have in future 

years.  Here is some of the teaching/learning that took place. 

Students are working together to develop their math skills through math centres. They graphed, counted 

money and developed their numeracy skills in a fun interactive way.  

 

 

  
 

 The Curriculum Connections that took place with this group of students are Math – Geometry & Science - 

Structures. What design is the strongest? What arrangement of the cups is best to build with?  Cooperative 

Skills were also taught - students worked in groups to achieve a common goal.  Also, Monday was Martin 

Luther King Day.   Mr. & Mrs. McCooeye did a read aloud to all the students. The book was called Martin's Big 

Words. The students discussed the meaning of the text and they participated in a Religion and Social Studies 

activity. 
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Another activity that took place with a group of students was the “Cup Holder STEM Challenge”.  This stands 

for Science Technology Engineering Math.  Students created a structure that holds two cups as high as 

possible and as far apart from each other as possible.   The materials needed were 6 straws, 1 piece of 

paper, 1 piece of tinfoil, 3 mailing labels, 2 paper clips, 2 pieces of string, 1 envelope and 2 pipe cleaners. 
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Students were learning about penguins using the non-fiction Scholastic News online magazine with an 

article to read, a video to watch, and a follow up game to check for understanding. Following this activity, 

the students created their own penguin to take home.  Students were working on addition and subtraction, 

recognizing quantities to 10 as well as concepts of more and less.  They started by reading the counting 

story 5 Little Penguins Slipping on the Ice.   Then they did some addition and subtraction activities on the 

SmartBoard.   This was followed up with math centres.   

 

  

 

The students worked on a geometry and spatial reasoning activity. They also worked together and 

collaborated to complete the activities. Students used tangrams to make designs that combined pieces 

together to make various designs. Some students also worked on a similar activity on the iPad using a math 

app.  Students explored tangram puzzles using their collective math wits and creativity.   
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The ECO Club  

The Green Team has refreshed the bulletin board in the front lobby with plenty of information about saving 

water.  Make sure to look the next time you visit the school.  Composting and eco audits are keeping the 

Green Team members busy!  Remember that Sweater Day is February 4th.  Save energy by dressing warmly!!   

 

Me to We Club 

The Me to We club will be having a Spirit Day fundraiser on February 28th. We have been working hard to 

collect art supplies for students in Sri Lanka with the help of Rachel’s Kids. The Me to We club selected 

various supplies that includes paint, paintbrushes, crayons, paper etc. Our fundraiser will help us buy these 

supplies and Rachel’s Kids will deliver them to the students in Sri Lanka. Our Spirit Day on February 28th 

(Toonies for Art) will be a classroom competition in which each classroom will have a special challenge. 

Some classes will have crazy hair, crazy socks or crazy shirts. We want to see your creativity! We will be 

looking for the classroom with the craziest outfits. Please help us in collecting these art supplies by bringing 

in a toonie on February 28th.  

  

JK/SK (A) – Crazy socks  

JK/SK (B) – Crazy shirt 

Grade 1 – Crazy hair  

Grade ½ - Crazy hair 

Grade 2/3 – Crazy socks  

Grade 3 – Crazy socks  

Grade 4/5 – Crazy hair  

Grade 5 – Crazy shirt  

Grade 6 – Crazy socks  

Grade 7 – Crazy hair  

Grade 8 – Crazy shirt  
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Kindergarten Registration  

 

Kindergarten Registration is underway 

 

St. Mary – St. Cecilia Catholic School is now accepting new student registrations for September 2019! We 

invite parents to call the school to make an appointment to register your child. We look forward to 

welcoming your child to Kindergarten!  

 

Requirements:  

 

Junior Kindergarten students must be 4 years of age by December 31, 2019.  Senior Kindergarten students 

must be 5 years of age by December 31, 2019.  Students currently attending Junior Kindergarten do not 

need to register for Kindergarten.  

 

Documentation:  

 

Please bring your child's baptismal certificate, small photo, birth certificate, and proof of address and 

custody documents (if applicable). 
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Community announcements 

EOHU News     

 

Keep an Eye on Your Child’s Vision! 

School-age children use their eyes throughout the day to learn and play. To ensure their success at school, 

children must use different visual skills together, so they can see clearly and understand what’s being 

taught in the classroom. 

The process of learning relies heavily on a child’s vision, which is why many vision problems are only 

noticeable when a child starts school. Symptoms of a vision problem include: 

 Headaches or irritability 

 Covering or rubbing of the eyes 

 Tilting of the head or unusual posture 

 Using a finger to maintain place while reading 

 Skipping or confusing words when reading 

The symptoms mentioned above may reveal your child suffers from a condition such as myopia (near-

sightedness), hyperopia (farsightedness), astigmatism (distorted vision at all distances), or a disorder of 

binocular vision (how the two eyes work together). 

If you believe your child has a vision problem, book an eye exam with an optometrist. Ensure your child 

performs to their fullest potential by booking them a full optometric eye exam at six months, before starting 

kindergarten, and once every school year. OHIP covers an annual comprehensive eye exam for children 

up to 19 years old. 

For more information about your child’s eye health, call the EOHU at 613-933-1375 or 1 800 267-7120. 

 

Upcoming Library Events: 

SDG Library Events Happening in February! 

Morrisburg Branch: 

Kids Connect & Create at the Library, Saturday February 9 at 11:00am   Join us at the branch for our DIY 

Saturdays, every month learn a new skill from painting to exploring with Makers pace kits. there is something 

different every month.  

Vision Boards - A Connect & Create Evening, Wednesday February 20 at 6:00pm   Bring your inspiration and 

imagination to the library for a creative evening. A perfect get together for families and friends. Sign up at 

the library. Spot are limited.  

Kids Book Club, Saturday February 23 at 11:00am   Discover the thrill of reading and enjoy activities with new 

friends. Listen to simple stories, followed by a related game and craft. A program for children ages 6- 10.  

Teen Reads Book Club, Tuesday February 12 at 7:00pm   Love to read YA, no matter how old you are join us 

for a fun evening out, as we talk books and enjoy treats. With our monthly themes, you get to choose what 

book to read. A program for Teens and Adults.   

Williamsburg Branch - Special Event! 

Get Creative! The Ozobots are here, February 4-16, during open hours   School aged children are invited to 

visit the branch and explore the world of tiny robots. Play and learn coding with these friendly little bots.  
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South Dundas Fire & Emergency Services 

South Dundas Fire & Emergency Services reminds you that 

although ELECTRICITY can make our lives easier, it`s best to be 

cautious and keep SAFETY in mind. 

• Have all electrical work done by a qualified electrician and if 

you are buying or remodelling a home, have it inspected in 

accordance with local requirements.  

• Only use one heat-producing appliance (such as a coffeemaker, toaster, space 

heater, etc.) plugged into a receptacle outlet at a time. 

• Major appliances (refrigerators, dryers, washers, stoves, air conditioners, microwave 

ovens, etc.) should be plugged directly into a wall receptacle outlet. Extension cords and 

plug strips should not be used. 

• You do not need a flame to start a fire. Fires can start when heat builds up near things 

that burn. This can happen when a hot light bulb is near things that burn, such as cloth or 

paper, or a cord has been placed under a carpet. 

• Check electrical cords to make sure they are not running across doorways or under 

carpets. Extension cords are intended for temporary use. Have a qualified electrician 

add more receptacle outlets so you don’t have to use extension cords. 

• Use a light bulb with the right number of watts. There should be a sticker that indicates 

the right number of watts. 

                                                    Family Prayer 

God made us a family. 

We need one another.  

We love one another. 

We forgive one another. 

We work together. 

We play together. 

We worship together. 

Together we use God's word. 

Together we grow in Christ. 

Together we love all people. 

Together we serve our God. 

Together we hope for heaven. 

These are our hopes and ideals. 

Help us to attain them, 

O God, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. 
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